SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2015-18/07                 Dated 02nd December, 2015.

To

Sri Anupam Shrivastava,

Chairman and Managing Director, 
BSNL, New Delhi,

Respected Sir,

Sub: Withdrawal of the MT(SRD) recruitment notification dated 05.11.2015 as the main examination itself is not held, but postponed. 
Your kind attention is invited to the MT (SRD) rect notification dated 05.11.2015. As per the schedule, the examination is to be held on 06.12.2015. The question of SRD recruitment arises when the recruitment process is over and sufficient number of candidates are not got selected. In the present case, the MT recruitment notified by BSNL management few months back postponed and the rect process is underway. It is understood that in the said rect process also, large number of candidates applied for PH quota. Without completing that process and assessing any backlog vacancy is there, how an SRD rect in the name of backlog can be made, it is not known.

More importantly we are impressing upon the management that there is no need for external MT recruitment when huge pools of talented internal candidates are available within the organization. The plea that it is due to Hon SC direction or direction from DoT is not having any merit as the Hon Supreme Court order is to extend 3% reservation to PH candidates in all promotions. 
The SRD rect without completing the earlier notified/postponed MT examination will lead to major legal hurdles in the near future once the rect is completed. Either the SRD candidates will not be able to accommodate or the PH candidates in the earlier rect will not be able to accommodate as the PH quota is fixed. Already large no of litigations are going on in various cadres due to such rect/promotion attempts made earlier.
In view of the above, it is requested to withdraw the notification for MT (SRD) dated 05.11.2015 immediately. 
Thanking you,

(K. Sebastin)

Copy to:
1) Smt Sujata T Ray,   DIR(HR), BSNL Board for information please.

2) Sri Deb Kumar Chakrabarty, GM(Rect) for information please.
